
RCW 70.265.030  Establishing a public hospital capital facility 
area—Process.  (1)(a) Upon receipt of a completed petition to both 
establish a public hospital capital facility area and submit a ballot 
proposition under RCW 70.265.070 to finance public hospital capital 
facilities and other capital health care facilities, the legislative 
authority of the county in which a proposed public hospital capital 
facility area is to be established shall submit separate ballot 
propositions to voters to authorize establishing the proposed public 
hospital capital facility area and authorizing the public hospital 
capital facility area, if established, to finance public hospital 
capital facilities or other capital health care facilities by issuing 
general indebtedness and imposing excess levies to retire the 
indebtedness. A petition submitted under this section must be 
accompanied by a written request to establish a public hospital 
capital facility area that is signed by a majority of the 
commissioners of the public hospital district serving the proposed 
area.

(b) The ballot propositions must be submitted to voters of the 
proposed public hospital capital facility area at a general or special 
election. If the proposed election date is not a general election, the 
county legislative authority is encouraged to request an election when 
another unit of local government with territory located in the 
proposed public hospital capital facility area is already holding a 
special election under RCW 29A.04.330. Approval of the ballot 
proposition to create a public hospital capital facility area requires 
a simple majority vote by the voters participating in the election.

(2) A completed petition submitted under this section must 
include:

(a) A description of the boundaries of the public hospital 
capital facility area; and

(b) A copy of a resolution of the legislative authority of each 
city, town, and hospital district with territory in the proposed 
public hospital capital facility area indicating both: (i) Approval of 
the creation of the proposed public hospital capital facility area; 
and (ii) agreement on how election costs will be paid for ballot 
propositions to voters that authorize the public hospital capital 
facility area to incur general indebtedness and impose excess levies 
to retire the general indebtedness.  [2009 c 481 § 3.]

Certified on 9/1/2023 RCW 70.265.030 Page 1


		2023-11-04T15:35:26-0700
	Electronic transmittal




